
 

 

From: Chambers - Booth DP  
Sent: Monday, 25 May 2015 4:56 PM 
To:  
Cc:  
Subject: SESA Award 
 
Dear All 
 
Deputy President Booth has asked me to circulate the attached variation reached by consent 
between the Applicants and NDS.  
 
Deputy President Booth will refer the consent variation to Vice President Watson on Friday 29 May 
2015.  If you wish to make any submissions in relation to the proposed variation, please advise by 
COB Thursday 28 May 2015, and she will set a timetable.  If, on the other hand, all parties are 
content to support the variation, it is likely that the Full Bench will issue an order varying the Award 
in the agreed terms. 
 
Regards 

Alicia Philbey  
Relief associate to Deputy President Booth 

Fair Work Commission  
Tel: 02 8374 6684 
Fax: 02 9380 6990 
chambers.booth.dp@fwc.gov.au  
alicia.philbey@fwc.gov.au 

10/80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011 

www. fwc.gov.au 
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Consent Variation 
 

A. The Supported Employment Services Award 2010 is varied as follows: 
 
1. By deleting clause 14.4(b)(ii) 
 
3. By inserting a new clause 14.6 to read as follows: 
 
14.6 Transitional Arrangement 
 

a) The Business Services Wage Assessment Tool is no longer an approved 
wage assessment tool for the purpose of this clause. Continued use of the 
Business Services Wage Assessment tool under this clause is only 
permissible in terms of this transitional arrangement.  
 

b) A supported employment service that is using the Business Services Wage 
Assessment Tool may continue to use the Business Services Wage 
Assessment tool: 
 

i. until 31 October 2015 provided that within 1 month of the date of this 
variation the supported employment service indicates in writing to 
the Fair Work Commission its decision to transition to another 
approved wage assessment tool and the name of the tool it intends 
to transition to; and 
 

ii. for a further transitional period not extending past close of business,  
Monday, 29 February 2016 granted by the Fair Work Commission 
following application in writing by the supported employment service. 
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